Diane Battistello, Chairman Robert B. Medeiros Sr., Vice-Chairman William C. Hebard, Clerk

Christian A Zahner IV, Health Agent Phyllis Drayton, Assistant Health Agent Donna Palmer, Public Health Nurse Phone: (508) 285-0263 Fax: (508) 285-0269

TOWN OF NORTON

Commonwealth of Massachusetts RECEIVERTON TOWN

Board of Healthn MAY 22

70 East Main Street Norton, MA 02766



The Norton Board of Health held a regular meeting on Monday, April 9, 2018 at 6:00 PM in the 1st Floor Meeting Room. The following members were present: Diane Battistello, Chairman, Robert B. Medeiros, Vice Chairman, William Hebard, Clerk, Christian Zahner, Health Agent and Margaret Tavares, Administrative Secretary

Visitors: Robert Kimball, David Crispin, Keith Silva, Derryth L. Bachand

<u>Call to order:</u> Ms Battistello called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

Acceptance of Minutes:

Mr. Medeiros made a motion to accept the minutes of 3/5/18 Mr. Hebard seconded Vote 3-0 Approved

Consent Agenda: Approved

New Business:

David Crispin, Civil Engineer, looking for approval for the land known as lot # 2 on Newland St to be used as a cemetery. This was voted and approved at Town Meeting back in 2013, but according to MGL, Chapter 114, Section 34, the Board of Health needs to also approve.

After discussion, Mr. Medeiros, motioned to accept lot #2 on Newland St to be used as cemetery. Mr Hebard 2nd

Vote 3-0 Approved

The Board reviewed the monthly report for March for the Health Agent
The Board reviewed the monthly report for March for the Assistant Health Agent
The Board reviewed the monthly report for February & March for the Animal Control

Old Business:

New England Ice cream update: Ms Battistello, chairwoman, said the she ran into some residents that live in mobile park next to N.E. Ice Cream, and was told that the noise is better but they feel vibration in their mobile home from trucks & equipment running. They are concerned that after a period of time, there will be damage to homes. After discussion, the Board felt that N.E. Ice Cream should be invited to May meeting.

Derryth L. Bachand of 32 S Worcester St. gave an update on the progress of cleaning of her property. The board found that there was great progress. Ms Barchard spoke of her plan and timeline of continuing the cleanup and will return to the May 21, 2018 meeting with another update.

Attorney Sbarra drafted the new tobacco regulations for the Town of Norton. The Board discussed the changes to the existing tobacco regulations as written by Ms Sbarra. Before the Board votes on accepting the changes, a Public Hearing, for input only, will be held on 5/7/18 @5:30.

Septic Plan Review: No plans to be reviewed this month.

Open session for issues not anticipated: None

Informational: None

Bills signed by Health Agent:

RECEIVED NORTON TOWN CLERK

2018 MAY 22 A 10: 34

Phyllis Drayton February Mileage	\$38.70
MHOA, Spring Seminar Public Health Nurse	\$65.00
MHOA, Spring Seminar, Health Agent & Assistant Health Agent	\$130.00
MAHB, Cannabis Control Regulations Webinar	\$20.00
Donna Palmer, February Mileage	\$22.89
Civil & Environmental Consultant, Hill St Landfill	\$438.04
NEIWPCC, Soil Evaluator Renewal, Health Agent	\$75.00

Public Hearing scheduled: May 7, 2018 @ 5:30pm

The next schedule Board of Health meeting: May 21, 2018

Ms Battistello made motion to adjoin meeting, Mr. Hebard seconded

Vote 3-0

The meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM

List of Documents & Other Exhibits used at meeting:

- Health Agents Monthly Report March 2018
- Assistant Health Agents Monthly Report March 2018
- Animal Control Officers Monthly Report for February & March 2018